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The Objectives of INNER WHEEL                          

• To promote true friendship                                      

• To encourage the ideals of personal service            

• To foster international understanding 

 

 

 

DC ZIP WIRE 

DC Elaine Hopkins MBE - Zip Wire Challenge 
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A Message from   D.C 

Elaine 

Dear Friends - Well where has the last six months gone?  
  
When I became District Chairman in July 
2022, twelve months seemed such a 
long time and I cannot believe that I am       
already half way through. To say that I 
am having a ball is an understatement. I 
am so enjoying myself and my theme of 
friendship and kindness has shone 
through on every occasion that I have 
met up with another member whether it 
be in District 22, another District or even 
abroad, the same ethos shines through 
and it makes me so proud to be a    
member of our fantastic organisation.                                                             

 
Having now visited several of our clubs 
and attended Charters it has been     
amazing to see how each club runs their 
events and meetings, using the pink   
elastic certainly pays off.                         
Each club does things a little differently 
but the main theme I have witnessed is 
how they care for each other in times of 
illness and need. Also the fantastic work 
that is carried out in the name of Inner 
Wheel, both in your local communities and 
for International charity that is carried out. 
 
I thank all those members who supported 
the District Carol Service, it was a truly 
 
it was a  

DC Elaine -                               

European Rally, Berlin 

DC Elaine at                          

Kirkby Charter 
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DC Elaine’s message continues……….                                    
memorable occasion for me and 
thanks must go to the choir who did a 
fabulous job with so many of them 
coming down with the terrible lurgy. 
Santa made the day not only for the 
children but also for many of our     
ladies who enjoyed a cuddle!   
 
I have also had the opportunity to 
meet with our Members at Large and 
enjoy time with them and Di Hylton is 
doing a sterling job making sure that 
they remain valued members of      
District 22. I am also pleased that we 
have the largest number of Members 
at Large in the country and D22      
appears to be leading the way in en-
suring we look after them. 
 
I do hope you can join us at the  
Association Conference in      
Blackpool at the end of March, you 
can still book a place if you would 
like to come and meet other    
members from all over the country. 
Again, we have such a great time 
with speakers, social evenings 
and much more. 
 
The highlight of our district year 
is the Service of Thanksgiving 
and District Rally which is taking place on the 17

th
 April 2023 at 

Eastwood Hall. I would love to welcome each and every one of 
you to this event, please give it some thought and try to join us 
if you can.                                                                                        

Yours in Friendship.   D.C. Elaine. 

Annual Conference Blackpool will be 

held 27th - 29th March 2023 in the 

Winter Gardens Blackpool 

DC Elaine getting a cuddle 

from Santa 
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 News  in  22    

 

Autumn Edition 

Letter from Lyn  

 

Dear Friends.                 

As you read this message, we will have come through the flurry 

of Christmas with the bustle of present wrapping, card writing, 

Christmas Tree Festivals, Santa Sleighs and Videos, whilst    

enjoying precious friends and family time, which I know is      

important to us all.  So it remains for me to wish all District 22 

members and your families a very Happy, Healthy, Prosperous 

and active Inner Wheel year in 2023.                                                                             

Unfortunately in this day and age, our communities and charities 

continue to rely on our help, which seems to have become      

integral to society as we know it today and that is why I remain 

so impressed at what our District does over the course of the 

year.  The recent Home Service Report that I sent into           

Association reflected all your hard work and service that you so 

tirelessly gave and continue to give, not forgetting the link-pin 

that holds us all together, such as friendship, fun and food at 

many social events throughout 2022, when we join together and 

catch up with the ‘old’ and make new friends. Everyone should 

be so proud of our achievements and the Organisation that we 

joined, knowing we are making a difference in people’s lives.                                     

I remain optimistic that we will get more members to join us, so 

we can carry on the good work of Inner Wheel in future years.  

Thank you everyone.  Here’s to 2023! 

Lyn iw22editor@gmail.com 

mailto:iw22editor@gmail.com
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Clay Cross - President Sue Glover 

The Club members were delighted to   

welcome D.C. Elaine Hopkins in October 

to our new meeting place at Bateman’s 

Mill Hotel. We were really entertained with 

tales of her busy life and interesting police 

career.    

 

Also in October Past President Sonia  

Worthy and Margaret Sheikh got us all 

racking our brains with a Jubilee Quiz 

about the last 70 years of the late Queen’s life. 

Members and guests enjoyed an excellent buffet at Clay Cross 

Social Centre. A busy time on our Tombola Stall at the Clay 

Cross Christmas Fair also raised money for Alzheimer’s Re-

search UK. 

 

At the November meeting Janet  

Magson from Hardwick Hall brought 

history to life talking about Bess of 

Hardwick, dressing as Anne Keighley 

in an exquisitely embroidered       

costume, entirely made by herself. 

Our Christmas party was complete 

with turkey and Secret Santa and we 

all enjoyed the fun, food and the 

company of good friends. 

 

Angie Dawson - Club Correspondent 
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Bolsover - President Margaret Seals 

Another fun packed few months with so much happening and so 
few words in which to share it all. 
  
Joining together in whatever capacity is always good but when 
we are helping others in the process it is even more meaningful. 
One of our members hosted a coffee morning in support of 
McMillan and along with great company we enjoyed some     

extremely good cakes!                                             
As a club we also supported the     
British Legion Poppy Appeal and 
helped by selling poppies at the local 
supermarket.   
In November we hosted our second 
craft day of the year. The day was a 
great way to meet members of other 
clubs and have a really good chat and 
laugh. 
  
‘Tis the sea-

son to be jolly’ really      explains the 
variety of activities     members of the 
club were involved in during the fes-
tive season. The first of these was the 
Bolsover Christmas Festival. We en-
joyed meeting with the local communi-
ty as we served         refreshments. In 
support of our Rotary partners, mem-
bers of the group        assumed the 
role of Santa’s helper as he met local 
children. To complete our Christmas 
festivities, we enjoyed a meal together 
and celebrated the   season but also 
our friendship. 
 
Linda Hillyeard - Club Correspondent 
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Mansfield - Kathy Winson 

It was such a      
pleasure to see three 
new members being 
inducted into Inner 
Wheel at our         
September meeting: 
Julia Brown, Laura 
Buck and Hazel     
Gifford. We also     
welcomed Jenny Bur-

roughes who transferred to us when she     returned to the 
Mansfield area.                                                                                                            
They’ve already joined us at meetings and other functions so 
they’re getting to know us and we hope 
they enjoy making friends and taking part 
in alot more Club activities.  

We have lots of talented members in our 
Club – Joan Smith who hosted our  
Christmas party is a wonderful pianist 
and had us all singing along to our      
favourite Carols.                                     

 

Veronica Malkowski made and iced  
two stunning Christmas cakes to be        
raffled and President Kathy provided a 
sumptuous buffet which through the     
raffle and donations we managed to 
collect a good amount of money to be 
shared between home and                
International charities. 

                                                                                                             
Dee Bailey - Club Correspondent 
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West Ashfield - Alison Redshaw 

In December the ladies helped at the Annual Swimathon to 

raise funds for the British Heart Foundation. This is a charity 

that the club have supported for some time and dear to Pat’s 

(our treasurer) heart. Pat persuaded the wonderful Jacob    

Whittle to come along to show everyone his World             

Championship medals and 

give us his support. 

There was a range of    

swimmers, some easily   

completing 100 lengths, with 

all ages taking part too. We 

were very lucky to have DC 

Elaine come and help with 

lane counting. She had 

heard about the event 

when she joined us for our November meeting. She really loves 

Inner Wheel, and this shone through, not only in her talk to us 

but in her willingness to come along to be with us on the day. 

The final amount raised was an amazing £2071.60! 

We shared our Christmas Meal with our Rotary friends enjoying 

an evening of good food and company.  

 

 

 

 

Mary Murray         

- Club Correspondent 

L-R Mike, Jacob, swimmer, and Treasurer Pat 

Left - Rotary President Phil and    

Inner Wheel President Alison 
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Sutton in Ashfield - President Lin Maloney 
September saw us start a really busy period. As well as our usu-

al monthly meetings at Portland College, a group of      mem-

bers enjoyed a visit to Denby Pottery, starting with a “behind the 

scenes” tour and completed with a lunch in the   cafeteria as 

well as a tour around the shops. 

12 members also enjoyed a visit to the Carole King Musical at 

the Theatre Royal, preceded of course by lunch, to make a most 

enjoyable outing. Indeed, we enjoyed it so much we have      

decided this would become a regular occurrence, so we         

followed it with a visit to see “White Christmas”, again with lunch 

in November and plans are in place for other theatre visits next 

year.  

In November we held a most    

successful Coffee Morning at the 

home of Josie Senior. This had 

been a regular on the calendar  

before Covid and it was so good to 

get “back to normal”. 

December saw us meeting at   

Coxmoor Golf Club for our    

Christmas Meal followed by our 

traditional Christmas Raffle.     

Members are shown modelling their 

extra special prizes. We now look 

forward to our working day in    Jan-

uary and making plans for next 

year.  

Sue Fensome - Club                   

                   Correspondent 
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                 International Rally                                     
The Book Bus                                                                           

On Tuesday 8th November,108 ladies from the District attended 

the International Lunch at The Hostess Restaurant.                     

DC Elaine opened the proceedings before handing over to 

Lynda Wallace ISCC who welcomed Julie Ramsay, Association 

International Zone Leader for the North Area, together with   

Margaret Russell also from District 2. Lynda introduced her 

guest speakers David Gordon and Monica Mulenga from the 

Book Bus, Zambia, as well as some of her Executive Team. 

Julie Ramsay lit the International candle and Joan Green, North 

Area Committee member said Grace before we joined together 

for a marvellous lunch.     

Following lunch, David and Monica enlightened their audience 

with the work of the Book Bus charity which started in 2008 and 

is the Association’s International Charity for 2022 - 2024.              

The charity began with one single-decker bus and 1500 books.  

This has grown considerably since then, with Sir Quentin Blake 

as Patron, illustrating all the buses now in use.  The speakers 

gave a brief background into Zambia’s history and culture and 
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….continued 

Monica described the difficulties that the girls face such as    

Period Poverty, early marriages, teenage pregnancies as well 

as being a carer within their homes and went on to say that if 

the books were sent home for the students they would probably 

be used as paper to light the fire because their parents cannot 

read, so they have little importance within their homes. 

The Book Bus visits at least 20 schools, twice a month and 

leaves books in the school libraries so teachers can support the 

children to read.  Since COVID, the charity has been able to 

use the media - mainly radio and phone Apps.  The charity also   

provides training for teachers and mentors and liaises with and 

through other agencies and Government Departments, inspiring 

children to a better education.   

The cost of a bus is around £40,000 which covers the purchase 

price of the bus, the shipment, recruiting team leaders, a bus 

driver and spare parts including fuel.  On the day, the raffle, 

with donations raised £621 and our District handed over 2160 
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Kirkby in Ashfield - President Sita Singh Tunstall 

It’s been a busy time for Kirkby during the last three months.                             
In October the club hosted their 73rd Charter at The Hostess 
Restaurant, where nearly 90 Inner Wheel members were         
entertained by Mansfield singer Andrew Clarke.             
Member Patsy Clements hosted a hot supper at her home and 
her son gave a fascinating insight into his work as a Prison     
Officer.  In the same week Sita once again invited members to 
celebrate Divali with wonderful food and drink to support the fun 
occasion. 
Also in October Hannah Wharton gave an inspiring talk about 

SENSE which is one of Sita’s charities.                                             
                                                                   
In November we once again sold       
poppies at Aldi where Ann Wilson met a 
charming veteran .                            Lat-
er in the month a successful cake sale 
was held at a Hucknall pub with cakes 
donated by members and also by the 
pub manager. 
Freda Smith and Judi Parkinson filled 
baby bundles for transmission by NPAC 
to Africa. 
          

 

 

 

 

A num-

ber of 

Christmas lunches and coffee mornings were held during De-

cember and once again Santa Claus was assisted by elves at 

The Reuben Shaw Garden Centre                                                                            

Sally Hill - Club Correspondent 
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Matlock - President Joan Orme                      
As I write, it has become 

very cold and frosty with a 

sprinkling of snow still on the 

ground.                                    

Members have attended the 

District Meeting and           

International Rally and in       

October we celebrated our Charter anniversary with afternoon 

tea at the Oakhill Hotel in Cromford. We have learnt some      

interesting facts about the river Bradford in Youlgreave and had 

a very interesting talk from a local author. At our December 

meeting, with Christmas in mind, we gathered holly and     

greenery from our gardens and made festive table                  

arrangements with help from our own flower arranging expert 

Rosemary and enjoyed wine and mince pies afterwards. 

Chris Fryer - Club Correspondent  
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Heanor - President Kathleen Hill                  
Derbyshire Blood Bikes is President Kathleen’s Charity for her 

year and we were delighted to welcome two volunteer members 

to our September meeting. We were all impressed with the 

presentation and are very happy to be sponsoring such a worthy 

cause.                                                 

We were pleased to welcome District 

Chairman Elaine Hopkins at our       

October meeting. After a talk by Elaine 

about her life before Inner Wheel, light 

refreshments were enjoyed. 

In November we held a Christmas    

Floral Demonstration. Thanks to Jean 

Fordham, a NAFAS demonstrator, and  

a valued 

member of our club, we  enjoyed a 

wonderful display of Christmas ar-

rangements. 

Following mince pies and wine the 

raffle was drawn, with many      

members going home with such 

wonderful  arrangements. A        

substantial amount of money was raised for Inner Wheel    char-

ities.  Several members joined forces to sell poppies in local su-

permarkets to assist the British Legion. President Kathleen laid 

a wreath on Remembrance Sunday on behalf of the Club. 

We have again supported the Shoe Box Appeal. 52 boxes were 

packed and dispatched to the Children in Distress Charity.    

On 10th January we celebrated IIW Day at the home of Jan 

Walker MBE and President Kathleen was delighted to induct 

Monica Pynegar as a new member to the club.                                                      

Sue Mukherjee - Club Correspondent 
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                         D.C. Elaine …….                                                
As you can imagine, a District Chairman doesn’t get much time 

throughout her busy year to relax and put her feet up and the 

same can be said for our present DC Elaine.                          

Nevertheless, that didn’t stop her from registering for the Zip 

Wire Challenge in Wales in 2022 with the sole aim of raising 

much needed funds for Age UK. 

After having to cancel the challenge in September due to Covid, 

DC Elaine, together with our Webmaster, her husband Pete and 

Warsop member Sharon Sorensen, completed the challenge on 

the 29
th
 October. Although she was very apprehensive about 

doing the challenge, once she was on the zip wire she found it 

to be very exhilarating and really enjoyed it. The bonus being 

that from members, friends and family, together with gift aid, 

they have raised in the region of £1400.  

Once on terra firma, Remembrance 

Sunday saw DC Elaine place a 

wreath on behalf of District 22 at 

the Trent Embankment Service in       

Nottingham. She was accompanied 

by fellow member Sharon      

Sorensen.  WELL DONE ELAINE! 
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Church Wilne - President Jane Page               
Saturday 26th November at Risley Village Hall - picture the sce-

ne: Taekwondo in the main hall; frantic preparation in the kitch-

en and back rooms; 70 cups at the ready for mulled wine; ditto 

cups for tea; a zillion mince pies waiting to be warmed and 

served;  Taekwondo finished; chairs and tables being put out; 

flowers all stashed away ready for the 

demonstration, with a few “here’s one I 

made earlier” arrangements hidden  

behind the scenes. Preparation      

complete, “A Christmas Welcome and 

an afternoon of flower designs with Lin-

da Smith, a NAFAS Area          Demon-

strator (National Association of Flower 

Arranging Societies)”  

2pm and the chairs are filling. The    

raffle tickets are being sold. The mulled 

wine is going down well.  Linda begins, 

hushed expectation which was richly rewarded - the audience is 

spell-bound. The raffle prizes are drawn and ten very happy la-

dies each leave with a spectacular and very beautiful flower ar-

rangement.  Thank you, Linda.  

With a happy glow at a successful event, 

and a good amount raised for President 

Jane’s charity, in the spirit of Inner Wheel, 

the members begin clearing up, but        

disaster strikes. The dishwashers will not 

start. What do you do but put on the     

marigolds and get out the tea towels.  All 

hands to the task.    Yvette Thomas - 

Club Correspondent 
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Beeston -  President Angela Westerman 
At our October friendship meeting, we were pleased to be joined 

by DC Elaine when we enjoyed her company very much and 

had the opportunity of getting to know her better, especially for 

those members who are now unable to attend the District           

meetings. 

In early Autumn, we lost another member when Pam Carver 

died aged 95years.  As a teenager in Jersey, Pam and her            

family together with other residents were taken to an internment 

camp in Germany when her home island was invaded by             

German troops in 1940 during World War 2. 

Following her release, Pam became a life-long supporter of the 

Red Cross in gratitude for the parcels received by the internees, 

a service which is still continued today. Mid December saw our 

members enjoying a sumptuous Afternoon Cream Tea at our 

local Park Bistro – it was the first time we had eaten out           

together since December 2019 and we look forward to repeating 

the experience in 2023. 

Angela Westerman - Club Correspondent 

 

 

 

  

See you all there! 
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Long Eaton - President Marion Atkins 

At the October meeting we had a craft 

morning, led by Alison Bowman and 

Chris Nolan and made mini books 

with decorations, which were then 

used for our menu choices at the    

November and December meals and 

as a lasting memento. A lot of fun was 

had and some very artistic efforts 

were made. 

In November we met up for a pub 

lunch with our District Chairman 

Elaine Hopkins. It was a very enjoya-

ble meeting and Elaine gave us a very entertaining insight into 

her career in the police force. 

Our January meeting where the ladies once again provided a 

buffet for the Mencap Happivale Social Club’s New Year Party 

in Long Eaton. It was 

very different this 

year, as we could 

stay and serve drinks 

to the      members. 

Last year it was just 

masks and food de-

livery. It was a return 

to normality partici-

pating in an event so 

enjoyed by their club. 

 

Marion Atkins - Club Correspondent 
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Melbourne - President Diana Eley  

The speaker at our November 2022 meeting was a volunteer, 

Chris Marbrow from the ‘Riding for the Disabled’ at Scropton. 

The centre started in 1976 and the members were told about 

the school, the effect of COVID and present day. 

The school is used by both able and disabled persons with    

carriage riding adjusted for the person. There are holiday as 

well as educational programmes and a new project began in 

2018 beneficial for dementia. 

The photograph shows one aspect of teaching through two of 

the members. Dianne Marriott who was the disabled person with 

a blind fold and Mary Starkey the bridled horse without the bit, 

of course! The rider first becomes acquainted with the horse  

before mounting and a third person leads the horse on a slow 

trot under the instructions and watchful eye of Chris. The       

volunteers then spoke of their experiences especially Dianne 

who wore the blindfold.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diann Jacobs - 

Club Correspondent 
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Chesterfield Scarsdale - President Pat Willmot 

Our October’s meeting which was arranged by one of our   

members Sheena Clarke, was a very interesting and              

awe-inspiring talk by Marianne Heading who won a 300-mile 

Montane Yukon Arctic Ultra Race where she walked pulling her 

sledge. There were food stops on route where they could dry 

out and sleep if they wished, but the sledge was carrying       

everything she would need to feed and water herself with hot 

drinks and sleep out if necessary. 

 

 

Liz Outram -                                 

Club Correspondent  

Left - Sheena Clarke                                  

Arctic Race 
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Retford - President  Marie Gibson 

Club member Gwen Hines entertained us all by recalling her  

experience as a volunteer at the Commonwealth Games in        

Birmingham this year. She was kept busy in the Technical       

Information Department and her duties included making sure 

the ‘start’ lists were in the right place and liaising with the public. 

Gwen met the successful English 4x100m ladies relay team. 

                                                                         

Post box toppers in Blyth were made for          

Remembrance Sunday and Christmas. New 

member Sue Moore is a part of the group that 

makes these brilliant toppers. 

Our Charter was a great success and … yes, we 

CAN all draw. Under the guidance of Retford  

Rotarian  Michele Honey Floyd we all drew a still 

life of bottles and wine. It was 

great fun. 

And finally - a photo showing 

my latest recruitment drive 

during Whitby Goth week!. 

Heather Reid -                  

Club Correspondent 
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       District Carol Service                                                         
The 11th Century Church of St. Peter & St. Paul, Warsop was full of 
merriment on Sunday 4th December when around 100 Ladies, some 
Rotarian husbands and children met to sing their hearts out at the 
District Carol Service officiated by Revd Canon Angela Fletcher.                                     
The District Choir under the 
direction of Maureen      
Tunney got into the Calypso 
Spirit accompanied by Si-
mon Hurrell on piano and 
organist John Berrington. 

 

DC Elaine Hopkins MBE 
President Christine Parkin 

Josephine Swallow 

Joan Green 

Gloria Humphrey 

Above - Revd. Canon 

Angela Fletcher 
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Rounding off the day, we gathered to share 
in homemade cakes and savouries,        
followed by much needed hot teas and    
coffees on such a cold December day.                                                                                         
A surprise visit was made by Santa who 
delivered presents not only to the children 
but to a special lady, Christine Fretwell,  
who was more than happy to sit on Santa’s 
knee! 

Left - Member of Council - Di Hylton 
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     District Carol Service  continued…………..                           
It was evident that Santa proved very popular with children and 

adults alike.                                                     

A fabulous day - thank you everyone 
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Wollaton Park - President Jane Hayes 

 
We celebrated our Charter in     
September celebrating 40 years of 
Wollaton park. We celebrated in 
style, sharing with Rotary members 
and friends.  Here’s to next 40 
years! 

 
 
Macmillan coffee morning was shared 
with members and friends in September.  
 

 We have had a very 
busy run up to 
Christmas. We     
supported Wollaton 
Park Rotary with the 
traditional Christmas float, the weather was mixed, however 
when it rained it rained but this didn’t spoil the magic of Christ-
mas for the children.  
 
Christmas meeting was a fun evening with a quiz although I was 
struggling for the answers! 
 
Here’s to safe 2023 
 

Debbie Pink - Club Correspondent 
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 Alfreton - President Joy Fox                      
President Joy's concert in       

October with Shirland Welfare 

Band was a great success with 

good attendance and made a 

welcome amount of money for 

her chosen charity British Heart 

Foundation. 

 
 
We filled 24 shoe boxes for Love 

in a Box at Christmas, filled 
the boot of the car with 
them plus bags of books for 
the Book Bus charity in Af-
rica and took them to 
DISCC Lynda  Wallace at 
her lunch at the Hostess. 
 
We have had speakers 
from Talking Books and 
Blood Bikes at two of our 
meetings which was very 
enjoyable and informative.  
 
Inner Wheel Day was very relaxed, a special day spent having 
coffee, soup, and pudding in Margaret Day's conservatory with 
ladies cutting stamps plus a Quiz and raffle.  
 
 
Penny Riggott - Club Correspondent    
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Celebrations from around the District on  

International Inner Wheel Day 

 

ALFRETON 

RETFORD 

Retford - 

Where 

there’s a will, 

there’s a way 

KIRKBY 
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Ravenshead - President Joy Richardson 

Where does time go to? Although as a club we have been  

meeting up at our monthly meetings, club activities have slowed 

down since the summer with all of us going on holidays, getting 

together with our families and unfortunately some members not 

being well. 

Well at the beginning of October 

we held our Charter celebration at 

the Little John enjoying a very    

delicious lunch with plenty of    

chatter and fun! Our District    

Chairman Elaine Hopkins and 

President Mike Kings of       Ra-

venshead and Blidworth Rotary 

Club plus some of our member’s 

husbands joined us. This was a 

very relaxed and  informal   

Charter which everyone seemed 

to enjoy. 

Our next meeting is at the Little 

John where we will have a 

speaker attending. We have also 

enjoyed joining our Rotary Club 

at their Christmas Party which 

was a great night, good food, en-

tertainment, dancing and lots of 

friendship. 

Some of us had a trip to Chatsworth Christmas Market and   

Belvoir Castle Christmas house with Cinderella being the 

theme .                                                                                     

  Susie-Parry Williams - Club Correspondent 

Pres. Joy, Susie & Rosemary 
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Warsop - President Christine Parkin                   
On 15th October members of Warsop 

and guests had an enjoyable afternoon 

tea with author K.L. Lovely.                                                         

Our Club celebrated its 50th Charter at 

the Hostess Restaurant when members 

and guests enjoyed a wonderful       

evening and an entertaining after dinner 

speech by Mr. Charles Hanson of Bargain Hunt Fame. Charles 

ended the evening with an impromptu auction of tickets to VIP 

treatment at a filming of one of his shows, raising money for 

President Christine’s charity. Warsop’s annual Christmas Fair 

and coffee morning was held at The Fretwell Centre, with 22 

stalls which was supported well by the District and members of 

the public. A fun and festive start raising an amazing £1476.05p 

for President Christine’s charity.                                                                        

Also in December the ladies held a flow-

er arranging day hosted by Christine 

Fretwell and Mavis Allin who did a     

fantastic job of teaching the techniques 

of Christmas ring making and table      

arrangements. The ladies enjoyed the 

day amid laughter and smiles. The club 

then supported member and District 

Chairman Elaine Hopkins MBE at the 

Carol Service at St Peter and St Paul Church,    Warsop on 4th 

December. The service was again supported by the ladies of 

District 22 and their families. The District 22 choir sang several 

carols and members of Warsop Club did the    readings, fol-

lowed by tea and cake and a visit from Santa.  A busy but fun 

2022 with much more besides.                                               

Sharlotte Somerville - Club Correspondent. 
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Keyworth & Ruddington -  Presidents                    

Elizabeth Thornton & Penny Oldham 

We have enjoyed a very busy start to the year thanks to our 

very efficient Social Secretary and Vice President, Karen Lewis, 

who arranged a night out Greyhound Racing in November as 

well as a fabulous trip to Belvoir Castle, all decked out for 

Christmas, in December.  

Additionally we have had talks from the author, Joanna Borden, 

Sandra Dyer on the National Trust and Robert Brackenbury took 

us behind the scenes to explain some of the costs and           

difficulties of running Holme Pierrepont Hall.  

Finally in December we had our lovely annual Carol Service in 

the candlelit St Peter’s Church in Widmerpool.  

2023 has started well with the induction of two new members by 

District Chairman Elaine who then proceeded to give a           

fascinating talk about her charities and her eventful life in the 

Police Service, especially as a woman! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yvonne Rix - Club Correspondent  

DC Elaine with the Club’s new members -  
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                  Members @ Large                                         
This year, it was DC Elaine’s aim to keep the ladies from the     

Members at Large group involved with D22, so on Thursday 

15th December, for the second time this year, 6 ladies met the 

Executive Team over Lunch at Eastwood Hall, to start our 

Christmas celebrations off in good spirits.                                                          

What a wonderful day it was!  Not only did we get to meet new 

friends, there was lots of chat and laughter over a very good 

meal in our own private dining room and to top it all off, we all 

left with a small gift from the hotel.                                                      

Perhaps at our next outing, more Members@Large would like 

to come and join in the fun and meet ‘your’ club members as 

well as the Executive Team and don’t forget, you are able to 

attend any District event.  Here’s to the next time.                 

Lyn - District Editor. 
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NEW MEMBERS 

A very warm welcome to all our new members joining              

and returning to District 22 

Vicky Moss…………..………………..Member at Large 

Rosie Bolton ……………….…………..Member at Large 

Rita Borondy ………………………….…………..Alfreton  

Lizette Elliot………...………...……….Kirkby in Ashfield 

Clare Stone ………...……..…………..Kirkby in Ashfield 

Melanie O’Neil..................................................Bolsover 

Kathleen Wain………..……………...…….Church Wilne 

Julia Brown……….…………...………………...Mansfield 

Laura Buck…………………..………………….Mansfield 

Hazel Gifford…………………...……………….Mansfield 

Yvonne Jones……………………………..…..Melbourne 

Monica Pynegar ………………………….,,……..Heanor 

Tracy Bellis………….………...Keyworth and Ruddington 

Constance Higgins…....……..Keyworth and Ruddington 

Patricia Cree………………….……………….Ravenshead 

Transferring Members to D22 

Jenny Burroughs to Mansfield                                                                                                                                                     
                                                                            

May you have many happy years of                      
Fellowship and Friendship 
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Dates for Your Diaries 

MARCH 

 1st   District Meeting & AGM. Ashwood Centre. 10:00 

 8th  International Information Lunch Meeting                         

 11 for 11:30 - Hostess Restaurant. 

27th - 29th   Blackpool Conference. Winter Gardens. 

 

APRIL  

17th   Rally & Service of Thanksgiving. Eastwood Hall 

 

MAY                

19th  Warsop 50 & Fabulous Ball. The Fretwell Centre  

20th  Keyworth & Ruddington Charity Curling Evening.                    

  Keyworth Village Hall 

 

JUNE                 

3rd District Meeting. Ashwood Centre. Kirkby. 

11th Keyworth & Ruddington Charter.                  

 Riverboat on the Trent. 

15th Ladies Day at ‘Ascot’. The Fretwell Centre. 

21st West Ashfield Charter-      

 The Hostess Restaurant 6:30 for 7pm  

The Executive Team welcomes all our ladies to the 

events and looks forward to seeing you all. 
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Rest in Peace And Rise in Glory 

               Rita Green …..………………….Alfreton  

          Dorothy Ward…….………….…… Alfreton          

              Pam Carver…….….………..…….Beeston 

PDG Rotarian George Curley husband of PDC Sue Curley  - Alfreton    

Ron Smith - husband of Marie………..……Heanor 

Charity 

Give to the poor; be generous to those in need.                                                              

Nourish deep within yourselves the virtuous seed,                                                              

Water it with practice and strong it will grow,                                                                          

To the needy, kindness and compassion you should show. 

Give what you can, be it money, food or time                                                                              

and give sincerely with your heart’s rhythm and rhyme.                                                         

Ease their burden even if you can only do it for a day,                                                            

bring colours to their life that is slowly turning grey. 

Embrace compassion and kindness, embrace your humanity,                                        

encourage others who can, to donate to charity.                                                                    

Make a difference even if it’s to a boy or a girl,                                                                

Nourish humanity, is the change you wish to see in the world. 

 

Daya Nandan 
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Celebrations around the District 

Church Wilne 

Janet Stopher 

Clark 

Ann Gregory 

Kathleen Wain 

Happy Birthdays  

ladies 

West Ashfield 

Alison Redshaw 

Anniversaries 

Golden Wedding  
Yvette & Andrew           

Thomas 

Diamond Wedding 
Susan & Graham Stalk-

er 

Heanor 

Happy Birthday to  

Di Sardesai and Sheila Mellors 

Beeston 

Judith & David 

Power 

Congratulations 

on your                                

Diamond Wedding 

Happy Birthday 

Lyn Copper 

From Bolsover  

Wollaton Park 

Jenny Seth 

and 

Stella Taylor 

Happy Birthday 

Anniversary 

Elaine & Richard Horler 

Congratulation             

on your                      

Diamond Wedding 

Keyworth & Ruddington 
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Lime Tree Ave. Clumber 

Park—Retford 

Crooked Spire -                  

Chesterfield Scarsdale 

West Park. 

Long Eaton 

Left - Pottery Museum, 

Swadlincote. 

Right - Wollaton Park 


